
From: Randhawa, Mitti [SCGUS] <MRandhaw@its.jnj.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 4/25/2014 10:19:00 AM
Subject: RE: 2014 RBC Heritage presented by Boeing

Thanks Katherine....by the way, you did an awesome job and the entire weekend was truly memorable for us. Look 
forward to next year!!!! When you get a chance, can you send me Coach Tanner's email and Chris Wile's email 
please? Thanks, respectfully, Mitti

Mitti Randhawa 
National Account Director 
Strategic Customer Group

Johnson & Johnson 
Health Care Systems Inc.

1493 Fallsbrook Court
Acworth, Georgia 30101 USA
T: +1 678 644.5380
F: +1 770 485.5846
VM: +1 888 323.6700 x1424
MRandhaw@its.jnj.com

Providing services for Janssen Pharmaceutical Companies of Johnson & Johnson

Confidentiality Notice: This e-mail transmission is confidential and may be privileged information that is intended 
only for the individual or entity named in the e-mail address. If you are not the intended recipient and believe you 
have received this e-mail transmission in error, please reply to the sender, so that we can arrange for proper delivery, 
and then please delete the message from your inbox. The unauthorized use, dissemination, distribution or 
reproduction of this e-mail, including attachments, is prohibited and may be unlawful. Receipt by anyone other than 
the intended recipient(s) is not a waiver of any attorney/client or other privilege. Thank you.

□  Please consider the environment before printing this email.

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Friday, April 25, 2014 10:01 AM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: 2014 RBC Heritage presented by Boeing

Dear Guest,

On behalf of Governor Nikki Haley, the South Carolina Department of Commerce, and the South Carolina 
Department of Parks, Recreation and Tourism, I would like to thank you for attending the 2014 RBC Heritage 
presented by Boeing!

The First Gentleman's Invitational, Palmetto State Reception, and the golf tournament presented unique 
opportunities and excellent venues where we could take business from the boardroom to the golf course. 
With leaders and executives from around the world coming together, we have forged a stronger statewide 
business environment for South Carolina.

We greatly appreciate your participation and support and hope to see you at next year's RBC Heritage 
presented by Boeing (April 13 -19, 2015). Please keep in touch, and do not hesitate to call if you need 
anything.
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Thank you,
Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran
Director of Legislative Affairs | Office of Governor Nikki Haley 
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583 
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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